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Bicycle Racks Around the City.
Bicycle Racks Around the City.



Recommendation:

That the following report be received for information.

Report Summary

This report is in response to an inquiry made by Councillor M. Phair.

Previous Council Action

At the City Council meeting held on September 11/12, 2001, Councillor M. Phair made the following inquiry:

“In 1994 the City contracted to allow a private company to install bicycle racks around the City.  I believe the ownership of this company changed.  I would like the following information:

1. Who has the current agreement for the bicycle racks?

2. Has any evaluation been done to measure their usage?  I would guess that many are never used by bicycles.

3. Over the past five years have many been removed because they are not used by bicycles?”

Report

· The lack of bicycle specific end of trip facilities is commonly identified by bicyclists as a concern, and also as an impediment to would-be bicyclists.

· Following City Council approval of the Bicycle Transportation Plan (1992) and the Transportation Master Plan (1999), the City Administration has tried to encourage bicycle commuting by requiring new developments to include bicycle parking facilities and addressing on-street bicycle parking requirements.

· The Bicycle Parking Program provides an incentive to commute by bicycle and the on-street bicycle racks formalize otherwise haphazard bicycle placement.

· Cessation of the program would require a substantial injection of City funds to provide and maintain a new inventory of infrastructure.

1. Current Agreement

In August 2001 the Bicycle Parking Program Agreement was renewed with Cycle Media for an additional five (5) years.  The contract enables Cycle Media to install racks in high demand locations on road right-of-way at no cost to the City.  The racks have an advertising panel, sold by Cycle Media, and a City of Edmonton logo.

Agreement History
· In September 1994 the City entered into an Agreement with Cycle Stop Displays (Alberta) Inc.

· In September 1996 the Agreement was assigned to Cycle Media, formerly Cycle Stop Displays (Alberta) Inc.

· In January 1999 Cycle Media requested to renew the Bicycle Parking Program contract in accordance with the optional renewal terms of the Agreement (an additional five years).

· In February 2001, ownership of Cycle Media was transferred to Mr. Blaine MacMillan and the Agreement renewal initiated.  A working title of Street Talk Cycle Media was developed.

1. Usage Evaluation

Following the transfer of ownership in 2001, Cycle Media has undertaken a thorough assessment of bicycle rack locations.  Cycle Media liased with the City Administration regarding high demand locations and also the removal of racks in poor sites and condition.  Over three hundred units have been provided, primarily located throughout Downtown and Old Strathcona.  Considerable resources would be required to measure usage for each individual rack, nor does the Agreement include monitoring as a condition.  Instead, Cycle Media staff and City Administration personnel communicate frequently, and any observations of low use, poor siting or other issues are addressed promptly.  Requests from the City Administration or businesses/store-owners are typically for an additional rack and Cycle Media has demonstrated an efficient response and a co-operative manner when providing their service.

2. Rack Removal

During the usage evaluation, approximately two thirds of the racks were in need of repair and were replaced in high demand locations with cleaned and repainted units.  Racks in unsuitable locations were removed, typically determined by a low demand site or apparent lack of use.  Cycle Media also seasonally removes racks from River Valley locations for the lower demand winter period.

Background Information Available on Request

1. Agreement 48786 between the City of Edmonton and Cycle Media Ltd. (August 21, 2001).

2. Mapping information showing specific locations of bicycle racks throughout the Downtown and Old Strathcona.
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